
 

IMMANUEL LUTHERAN CHURCH FEBRARY NEWSLETTER 2018 
In this issue –  

 

 THANK YOU 

 Soup Cook Off -2/25/18 – sign up now!! 

 Sunday School News & Events 

 Worship Leaders for February 

 Faith in Action  

 Celebrations of Life & Love  

 Shrove Tuesday reservation form – 2/13 – reserve by 2/4 

 WELCA Events – scholarship funds available 

 Calendar 

 Church Council & Staff  

SHROVE TUESDAY SUPPER – RESERVE BY 2/4/18 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Immanuel Lutheran Church 

1002 Powell Ave. 

Erie, PA  16505 

 

814-833-4062 

LIKE US on Facebook 

www.ilc-erie.org 

 Office:  immluthch@verizon.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.ilc-erie.org/
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SOUP COOK OFF 

 

FELLOWSHIP, 

OUTREACH, AND 

GROWTH 

 

SPECIAL 

ANNOUNCEMENT! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Fellowship, Outreach, and Growth 

Committee (FOG) will host its 4th 

annual ‘Souper Bowl’ after 2nd service 

on Sunday, February 25th.  

 

Look through your recipes and prepare 

your favorite soup for the competition. 

  

The winner will have bragging rights 

for all of 2018! Please see the sign-up 

sheet across from the church office. If 

you have any questions, please contact 

David Mays at 838-3239.  

 

We hope to see you there! 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Christian 
Education 

 
 
 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER  

* FEBRUARY 2018 * 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Greetings from the second floor.   
 

The mitten trees have been put away for 
another year.  Thank you to all who helped 
decorate the trees this year.  We packed up 
107 items and thanks to Anita and Joe Byrne, 
they were delivered to the Bethesda Trinity 
Center.   
 

Our Shrove Tuesday celebration will be held 
on February 13th from 5:30-7 pm in Leubin-
McCray Hall.  Please join us for pancakes, 
sausage, applesauce and good fellowship.  A 
free will offering will be taken to cover 
expenseswill all extra going to the Pasta 
Kitchen. 
 

Please fill out a registration form and return it 
in the offering plate or to the church office 
by February 4th.  See the form in the 
newsletter or in the Sunday bulletins. 
 

Thanks for reading. 
 

Carolyn Kuntz, Sunday School Superintendent 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Did you know? 
The Liturgical color for 

the time after Epiphany is 

~green~ 

= 

OUR GROWTH IN CHRIST 

 – also a more neutral color 
********************************* 

 
The Liturgical color for 

The Transfiguration of Our 
Lord on 2/11 is 

~white~ 
= 

PURITY, LIGHT & JOY 

******************************* 

 

The Liturgical color for 
Ash Wednesday & Lent is 

~black or purple~ 

= 
BLACK FOR THE ASHES AND 

PURPLE SUGGESTING 
REPENTENCE & SOLEMNITY. 

 

*************************** 

 
Acolyte:      Altar Guild:   Donna Dorler/Judy Stewart 

Counters:   John & Marie Siefert/Debbie Redditt 

Ushers:   Early:  Hannah & Dave Mays Late:  John & Marie Siefert 

Soup Kitchen Items Needed: Canned Chicken/Pwd Creamer/Sugar 

Soup Kitchen Delivery:  Stan Holsopple 

 
 

If you are unable to fulfill your commitment – please find an alternate & notify the 

church office. 

 

A special thank you: 

Dave Mays (1st Service) and Janice Kreger (2nd Service) will be scheduling 

Worship Assts., Lay Distributors, and Lectors ς they appreciate your willing 

support.  Janice would like to mentor/train someone to take over for her ς 

so all those interested please speak with Janice Kreger. 

 

FEBRUARY NEWSLETTER DEADLINE:   

FEBRUARY 18th  PLEASE 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CAN YOU HELP OUT? 

 

 

 

 

 

KEEP IN PRAYER: Lucie Arndt, Esther Bax, Brock Michael & his 

Mom-Carla, the family of Betsy Case,  

Jeremy Cool, Pat Dehner, David Guthrie, Dominic, Jim 

Hornaman, Pastor Huhn, Kyle Husted, Carolyn Kuntz, 

Jim Kuntz, Phyllis Lindahl, Marie McKinney, Michael, Howard 

McGranor, Penny Maloney, Carole Rickrode, Sharon Roemer, 

Crystal S., Maria S., Debbie Sitter, Sophie Rene, Kim Wingard, 

and all of our members who are grieving; who are in nursing 

homes, or ill at home.  

We pray for those in the military: Scott Caseς Navy, (C. 

Geddes nephew) & Christopher Peterson ς Navy 

 (Grandson of the late Agnes & Chuck Peterson). 

 
Please also remember the members of Immanuel 
who are “shut in,” and cannot make it to service, 
you may want to offer them a ride, give them a 
friendly call, send them a card.  The current Shut-
In Mailing List is available in the office. 

 

Current Shut-in list:  Audree Adams, Esther Bax, Judi Casler, 

Patricia Dehner, Sally & “Shel” Fager,  & Doris Roesch. 

 
 
 
 

Worship & Music  
The adult choir and bell choir are happy to have new members  
ð visit us to check it out ð talk to any of our members ð maybe 
2018 is your year to help provide special music here at 
Immanuel.  Easter is just around the corner and it would be 
wonderful to have the bell choir play in praise!! 
 
Hope to see you on 2/11 at Millcreek Brewing for a fun and 
musical get together!!  See Bryan Timm for details! 
 

 
 



 

FAITH 

IN 

ACTION 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Shelter Services 

is accepting men’s and women’s coats, 

sweatshirts, jeans and boots, as well as 

new undergarments and socks.  You may 

place them in the box marked Community 

Shelter Services in the Donation Center and 

we will deliver them.  A big thank you to 

Stan Holsopple for delivering 4 boxes for us 

so far. 
 Social Ministry Committee  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Immanuel Quilting Group is looking for 

cotton or cotton blend flat sheets (no flannel or 

млл҈ ǇƻƭȅŜǎǘŜǊ ǇƭŜŀǎŜύΧΦΦLŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƻƭŘΣ Ŧƭŀǘ 

sheets, twin sized or larger, that you no longer 

need, please leave them in the designated box at 

the Donation Center. 
 
 



 

 
 
 

Sanctuary Candle & Altar 

Flowers 

 

 

 

 

 

Celebrations  

 

of Life and  

 

Love 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a special birthday or anniversary coming up???  
 Why not “Feed two birds with one crumb” and honor your loved 

ones with flowers on the altar or by sponsoring the Sanctuary 
Candle ~~ you are in turn helping Immanuel at the same time. 

 Take the flowers with you or gift them to a shut-in. 

 

The 2018 Altar Flower and Sanctuary Candle Charts are posted in the 
narthex and we invite you to consider sponsoring as you are able. 
Please sign your name on the chart, along with your 
commemoration next to the date(s) you select or call the church 
office at 833-4062, email us, or stop by and I will take your request. 
 

Either is a great way to honor/memorialize that special occasion.  
 
 

The cost of Altar Flowers from the florist is $30; the sanctuary 
candles are $5/wk and rosebuds are $10 – due on the date of 
sponsorship.   

 

February  Birthdays  

February 12 Maria Siefert 

  13 Vic Paternosh 

   17 Cathy Rightnour 

   19 Judy Stewart 

   Everyone enjoys receiving a card! 

 

February  Anniversaries  

Congratulations! to those celebrating their 

anniversary on: 
 

February 1 Cindy and Dave Eckman 

14 George & Sue Pfeiffer 

Congratulations to those celebrating!!! 

Did I forget you? Please e-mail me or call me with your birthdays, 

anniversaries or a special day you would like us to share. 

immluthch@verizon.net 

 
 

mailto:IMMLUTHCH@VERIZON.NET


 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 
 

 
 



 

 
 
 



 

  
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Immanuel Hours   

Church Office – 833-4062 
Hours - Mon-Thurs. 8:30am-12:30pm 
 
Staff 
Bell Choir: Director Lorraine Hornaman 
Church Caretaker: Wally Coughlin 
Organist/Music: Director Bryan Timm 
Admin. Sec.: Lori Swanson Nemenz 
 
Sunday school 
Superintendent: Carolyn Kuntz 
Assistant: Janice Kreger 
Elected Lay Leadership 
Treasurer: John Siefert - 476-7290 
Fin. Sec.: Cindy Geddes – 734-1286 
 
Church Council Officers   
Pres. – Ben Reitz – 460-0575          
Vice Pres. – Debbie Redditt – 449-1855          
Secretary Kim Lee - 838-4022 
  
Council Members     
Gretchen Andrews, Cindy Eckman, Debbie 
Madurski, Kim Lee, George Pfeiffer, Hannah 
Mays, Debbie Redditt, Ben Reitz, John Siefert     
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Church Council Committees 

We invite all members of Immanuel to join any of these 
committees and/or offer your gifts where you can – 

many hands make light work!! 
Council usually meets the 2nd Sunday of the month – 

7PM 

Christian Education 
Council liaison: Ben Reitz 

 
Communications 

Council liaison: vacant     Committee Chair: vacant 

Check out our website and “FRIEND” us on Facebook 

Did you miss church? Need to keep updated and want 
easy access to the church calendar, newsletter or annual 

report? 

Check out our website http://www.ilc-erie.org/ 

 

Fellowship, Outreach & Growth 
Council liaisons: David & Hannah Mays 

 
Finance 

Council liaison:  Gretchen Andrews 

 
Property 

Council liaison:  Debbie Redditt  Committee Chair: Stan 
Holsopple 

Property Committee usually meets the 3rd Tues. of 
the month-7pm 

 
Stewardship 

Council liaison:  John Seifert 

 
Social Ministry Committee 

Council liaison:  Debbie Madurski – Committee chair: 

vacant 

 
Worship & Music 

Bell Choir: 6:15 Adult Choir 7:15 

Council liaison:  Kim Lee Committee Chair: vacant 

Meeting 1st Sunday of every other month, even months -

after late service 

https://www.facebook.com/Immanuel-Lutheran-Church-108894642463769/
http://www.ilc-erie.org/

